
W E L C O M E T O T H E  1 5 T H  E D I T I O N O F  KCI -N IWESQ, 
T H E M AG A Z I N E O F T H E N AT I V E WO M E N ’ S A S S O C I AT I O N O F C A N A DA .

For some, the holiday season is about Christmas. 
But Indigenous Peoples were marking the winter 
solstice long before European contact. It is a time of 
year when long nights and winter temperatures call 
for warmth and light and communion with family and 
friends.

Within these pages, Clan Mother Janie Hill says 
winter reminds us to slow down and practise quiet 
reflection. She suggests that we take a cue from the 
bears and turtles who are resting and rejuvenating in 
preparation for the year ahead.

We also talk to Blair Stonechild, a professor of 
Indigenous Studies at First Nations University of 
Canada and author of two books about Indigenous 
spirituality. He tells us that Indigenous people who 
have moved away from the Christian church to 
embrace the customs of their ancestors can still find 
much joy in the holiday season.

You will hear from Diane Montreuil, a Knowledge 
Keeper and leader of the Art & Culture Society for 
the Métis Nation of Canada. She tells us about the 
way her family members celebrated Christmas and 
New Year, with Métis traditions even though they 
did not directly acknowledge their ancestry.

Inuksuk Mackay, one of the two sisters who make up 
the singing duo PIQSIQ, explains their throat singing 
on the Christmas album Quviasugvik: In Search of 
Harmony. Throat singing was once prohibited by the 
Christian church. But it has made a resurgence, and 

incorporating it into old Christian standards was a 
way to honour the season that felt honest and true.

Two Indigenous artisans, Catherine Byrne and 
Alicia Asp-Chief,  tell us that making Christmas 
ornaments—which are being sold in NWAC’s 
Artisanelle boutique—helps put them in a holiday 
mood.

So, thank you once again for opening the pages that 
follow. Thank you for reading the 15th edition of Kci-
Niwesq. Please drop us a line and let us know what 
you think at reception@nwac.ca.

MIIGWETCH.

We invite you to join us in celebrating the holiday season, as we share with you some 

of the beautiful Indigenous decorations we are enjoying this month at NWAC’s Social, 

Cultural, and Economic Innovation Centre in Gatineau, Quebec, which opened last 

spring. As the Centre is a hub for Indigenous art, it is only fitting that we have decked 

it out, not with balls of holly but with the beautiful artisan craftwork of Indigenous 
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